

OFFICE OF THE ELECTORAL BOARD **GENERAL REGISTRAR**

City of Fairfax



Minutes of the Electoral Board Meeting of October 9, 2013

The meeting was called to order by the Secretary at 10:00 am at the Sisson House. Present were Dirk Brouwer, Secretary; Dennis Eagan, Chairman; Rick Herrington, Vice-Chairman; Kevin Linehan, General Registrar; and Curt Chandler representing the City of Fairfax Democratic Committee. A Test Election was conducted on one voting machine. The voting machine tested passed and is available for use in the November 5, 2013 General and Special Election. The meeting was recessed at 12:30 pm.

The Board approved the Minutes of the September 10th meeting.

Nancy Tingen, Deputy Registrar joined the meeting. The Registrar and the Board discussed the following items for the Nov. 5th General and Special Election:

- Officer of Election training.
- Voting machine and EPB deployment in the precincts.
- Staffing of the Registrar Office.
- Processing of voters from nursing homes at precincts.

The Registrar provided the following information:

- An update on the voter fraud situation and various lawsuits & FOIA requests throughout the Commonwealth.
- The general status of future voting machine procurements in the Commonwealth.
- Desults of our voter registration and absented outreach activities at the High

-	School and Nursing homes.
The meeti	ing was adjourned at 12:13 pm.
Dirk Brou	•
Secretary	